
 
 

CITY AND BOROUGH OF SITKA 

  A COAST GUARD CITY 
  
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
To:  Mayor Eisenbeisz and Assembly Members 
 
From:  John Leach, Municipal Administrator  
 
Date:  November 1, 2024 
  
Subject: Receipt of 2020/21 Statewide Salmon Disaster Funds  
 
 
 
Background 
On August 27, 2024, the City and Borough of Sitka (CBS) received notification from the 
Pacific States Marine Fisheries Commission (PSMFC) regarding available funding in 
response to the 2020/21 Statewide Salmon Disaster declaration. As part of this allocation, 
the Alaska Department of Fish and Game (ADF&G) has earmarked $1,659,461 to support 
affected communities, with CBS qualifying for a one-time payment of $336,475. This 
funding aims to help mitigate the economic impact on communities heavily reliant on 
salmon-related industries. 
Analysis 
On August 27, 2024, the CBS was notified by PSMFC regarding a forthcoming payment 
related to the fishery disaster, with a deadline to respond with necessary information by 
November 30, 2024. In response, the CBS promptly submitted the required details on 
September 18, 2024. Subsequently, a check was issued by PSMFC and received by the 
CBS on October 21, 2024. 
This payment offers an essential financial boost to communities impacted by the fishery 
disaster, which severely affected revenue from salmon landings and other marine-related 
economic activities. The funds provide CBS with a unique opportunity to support ongoing 
development at the Gary Paxton Industrial Park (GPIP) Shipyard and Haul-Out Project, 
which faces a tight budget for even the basic infrastructure needed to haul boats. The 
additional funding is expected to ease financial strain and contribute to sustaining 
economic activity in the area. 
Fiscal Note 
$10.8 million has been appropriated for the Marine Vessel Haul Out and Shipyard (project 
#90931).  Of this, all but $64,000 has been spent or is under contract, leaving very little 
available for contingency. 
By approving this supplemental appropriation, the Assembly authorizes the acceptance 
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of the disaster payment of $336,475 and designates the funding to the Marine Vessel 
Haul Out and Shipyard project. The payment does not come with any restriction on use. 
Recommendation 
Approve ordinance 2024-26 accepting the 2020/21 Statewide Salmon disaster one-time 
funding of $336,475 and direct its use on the GPIP Shipyard Haul Out Project. 
 
  
Encl: Letter from Pacific States Marine Fisheries Commission 
 Ordinance 2024-26 
 










